
  

UPCOMING EVENTS >>> 

 

 

 
 

 
 

January 20, 2025 

No School – Martin Luther King Jr. 

Day 

 

January 24, 2025 

Activity Day 

End of Second Quarter 

 

January 27, 2025 

No School – Grading Day 

 

January 29, 2025 

Showcase 

5:30pm – 7:30pm 

Parent Forum – Como High Pathway 

6:00pm 

 

February 3, 2025 

Murray PACT Meeting 
5:00pm – 6:30pm 

 

February 17, 2025 

No School – President’s Day 

 

February 26, 2025 

Black History Celebration 
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The beautiful thing about learning is that no one can take it away from you.  B.B. King 
 
Happy 2025! We are off and running.  It’s hard to believe, but we are now full speed 
ahead as we close out Quarter 2 and get ready to start the 2nd semester.  Additionally, 
we have been hard at work welcoming our potential new students and families through 
our Experience Murray events and our family tours taking place every Tuesday through 
the month of January.  We have now seen over 200 potential 5th grade students from our 
four feeder elementary schools as they participated in fun activities in the classroom, got 
tours of the school and some even got to do a fun dance in the auditorium with me!  It’s 
always amazing to see those young 5th graders walk through our doors and then see 
how much they grow and mature in the three years that they are at Murray.  If you know 
of a family that is considering Murray as their middle school, please have them reach out 
to Ms. Stefanie Folkema.  I am happy to give them a tour and talk about the great things 
we do at Murray. 
 

Speaking of seeing the great work we are doing at Murray, our annual Showcase/Open 
House evening is fast approaching on January 29th from 5:30PM-7:30PM.  Come on out 
and see the work our Pilots have been engaged with, speak to teachers or explore 
potential opportunities/programs for the spring.  It’s a great event where families can 
have full access to all of our staff and programs.  We hope to see you there!  Additionally, 
if you are a current 8th grade family, Como Senior High School will be present in our 
library to provide information on their pathways and opportunities for students and will 
answer any and all questions you may have about the high school transition.  The Como 
staff will be present from 6:00PM-7:00PM.  Reach out to Ms. Stefanie Folkema if you 
have questions about this event. 
 

Be well and we hope to see you at our upcoming Showcase/Open House! 
 
 

Celebrations: 
#Pilotprops of the week! Ms. Quam would like to celebrate Mulasay. Mulasay is an 8th 
grader who has developed a love of reading. He is always reading about various topics 
and because of his love for books he has become a “wealth of knowledge”, as he loves to 
share what he is learning. 
#Pilotprops of the week! Ms. Scheid would like to celebrate Jesus Avelino Ramos. 
Jesus is a tremendously diligent student. He uses all his resources to do his best work 
100% of the time. Jesus is a good class citizen, helping other students and his teachers 
whenever there is a need. Jesus is a wonderful learner that makes any class he is in a 
better place. 
 
Your Co-Pilot, 

 
Jamin McKenzie 

Principal, Murray Middle School 
 

 

 

 

https://x.com/hashtag/Pilotprops?src=hashtag_click
https://x.com/hashtag/Pilotprops?src=hashtag_click


  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Sixth Grade 
 
Earth science with Ms. Crowley 
and Mr. Chase: 
We will be starting a new unit called, 
Why does a lot of hail, rain, or snow 
fall at some times and not others? as 
part of the OpenSciEd middle school 
science curriculum. This unit 
develops science ideas about 
weather, climate, and water cycling. 
During the unit, your child will 
conduct investigations where they 
analyze data to draw models to help 
explain a sudden hailstorm and a 
large midwestern winter storm in the 
United States. 

 
Imagine a sunny day then suddenly 
cars and the pavement are hit with 
hail, some the size of golf balls! In 
the first half of the unit, students 
watch videos of such hailstorms. 
These hail storms occurred in 
different locations and different times 
of the year. Some hail storms 
accompanied strong winds and rain! 
Together students are encouraged to 
wonder and to investigate what 
causes hailstorms and eventually 
storms in general, like rain. Students 
then continue to revise their model 
drawings to help explain what 
causes local weather events like hail 
storms and rain. 
 
In the second half of the unit, 
students expand their learning to 
think about large scale weather 
events, like a major winter storm. 
Students are shown a weather report 
and forecast from the Today Show 
from January 2019. This snowstorm 
traveled from the Midwest further 
Northeast building up snow (almost a 
foot of snow). Students evaluate their 
previous models to help explain this 
event. They analyze weather 
forecast data, identifying useful 
patterns to help explain this new 
winter storm. 
 
MN Studies with Ms. Pfeiffer and 
Mr. Kareem: 
In Minnesota Studies we are learning 
about treaties signed in Minnesota 
between the Dakota and Ojibwe 
nations and the United States. 
Students will be making a booklet 
that details the specific events of the 
Treaties of Traverse des Sioux and 
Mendota.  
 

 
 

 
 

We are also diving further into our 
history day research as students 
have finalized their topics. 
 

Seventh Grade 
 

Am. Studies with Ms. Newman: 
Historians have been learning about 
the War to End all Wars, also known 
as the Great War and later WW I.  
We have explored the causes, 
trenches, immediate impact, and the 
legacy of the war.  We spent our 
days before break picking a topic to 
research for History Day. The theme 
this year is Rights & Responsibilities 
in History.  Students can choose 
their topics based on their interests 
and we will help them fit it into the 
theme.  Our goal is for every student 
to choose something they want to 
learn more about.  We will be doing 
research in class and students will 
put their projects together.  History 
Day projects can be a documentary, 
website, paper, exhibit, or a 
performance.  Students can work 
individually or in groups. History Day 
Minnesota is hosting a Gopherbaloo 
at the Wilson Library, University of 
Minnesota on Saturday, January 
18th from 1-5 PM. 
 
Every Saturday the East Side 
Freedom Library is hosting sessions 
from 10-12. We also have another 
Hullabaloo, called the Minnebaloo at 
the Minnesota Historical Society’s 
Gale Library on Sunday, January 
26th from 12-4 PM. 
 
 
Science with Ms. Dooley and Mr. 
Altringer: 
The students are building an 
understanding of why living things 
are different from one another.  As 
part of the genetics unit, students 
created pedigree charts of cattle with 
different traits.  Next, we'll move on 
to studying how these traits are 
passed on from parent to offspring. 
 

 
 

 
 
 

Eighth Grade 
 

Math with Mr. Hayden: 
In Algebra, students are learning 
how to analyze linear equations. We 
begin the unit by learning about 
slope and relate it a unit rate or a 
constant of proportionality. We focus 
on what information we can 
determine from slope. It is the 
steepness of a line so it shapes what 
the graph of a relationship looks like 
and it can tell us things about the 
context of the situation, too. Things 
like cost per ounce of a bag of chips, 
the speed a car is traveling or 
someone's hourly wage. We will 
finish Part 1 of this unit by learning 
about the y-intercept of a graph. In 
Part 2, we will learn about slope-
intercept form and how to graph 
linear equations. 
 
In Integrated Math 1, students are 
learning about linear functions. This 
covers a variety of topics such as the 
definition of a function, how to 
determine if a relation is a function, 
function notation, and how to 
transform functions such as 
horizontal and vertical shifts, 
stretches and compressions.  
 
 
Global Studies with Ms. Croone: 
Welcome back!  In 8th Grade Global 
Studies we have moved on to 
Europe!  We'll be looking at the EU 
and how it connects countries with 
each other through work, industry, 
and tourism. This unit will wrap up at 
the end of Quarter 2 on January 23.  
 8th Graders are also working on 
History Day and the theme of "Rights 
and Responsibilities" and have been 
diligently working hard on their 
projects conducting research in class 
and working with the History Day 
mentors. 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 



  

Staff Spotlight 

 
 
Hello, my name is Dewayne Combs and I 
am the Physical Education teacher here at 
Murray.  I am married to Mrs. Renee 
Combs who is also a health teacher at 
Harding.  We have five kids ages 31 to 42.  
Four of our five kids are college graduates.  
We have twelve grandchildren. 
 
I graduated from Mora High School in 
1982, and received my bachelor’s degree 
from Concordia University in St. Paul and a 
Master’s degree from St. Marie’s 
University. 
  
I have been teaching in St. Paul Public 
Schools for 35 years.   Most as a Physical 
Education Teacher and a few years as an 
Athletic Director. 
 
I have been very fortunate during my 
career. I was a MN Teacher of the year 
Finalist in 2020, Concordia Educator of the 
Year in 2022 and MN Shape Teacher of the 
Year in 2024. I was hired by Specialized in 
California to teach other educators about 
teaching students on bikes the last 2 
summers. It has been an incredible 
experience. 
 
I am very passionate about sports.  I am 
very fortunate to have always worked in the 
area of sports and Physical Education.  I 
also work as a high school and College 
basketball and volleyball referee. I am also 
an adventure athlete.  I spend a lot of time 
in the winter downhill skiing, ice fishing, or 
cross-country skiing.  I like to be outside. 
We are also are very passionate about 
water skiing as well. During the summer 
you can find me water skiing most early 
mornings or racing bicycles through the 
woods.   
 
I will be retiring next year and continuing 
my working career at Concordia University. 
 
  

 
 

 

 

 

Student Council 
 

Student Council participated in a 
very successful outing to Feed My 
Starving Children! 

 

 
 

 
 
 

Yearbooks 
 

Yearbooks cost $24.00. Students 
can pick up an order form from the 
office or see Ms. Pittman. The 
easiest way to buy a yearbook is to 
purchase it online at: 

https://www.jostens.com/year
books/high-school-
yearbooks.html  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Science with Ms. Dooley and Mr. 
Altringer: 
Students are beginning the 3rd unit of 
the year — Forces at a Distance.  
Students are studying how speakers 
work to create sound.  As part of the 
first lesson, students created and 
tested speakers in the lab.  Next well 
be looking at how the various 
components of the speakers interact 
with each other to create sound. 

 

 
 

Music Fundraiser 
 

Murray Middle Schools Music 
program is doing a Spaghetti Dinner 
Fundraiser on February 3rd from 
5pm-7pm at Murray Middle Schools 
Cafeteria. They will be serving 
Spaghetti, Salad, Bread and a 
Dessert. Music students will be 
performing solos or ensemble pieces 
while you eat. This will be a pay as 
you can with suggestions of $10.00 
per individual, $30.00 per family, 
$50.00 or more for a pay it forward. 
Please come and support our great 
music program. Proceeds will buy 
supplies, transportation costs for 
getting out in the community, buying 
music, and helping pay registration 
fees when needed for honor 
bands/orchestra. 
 

Purchase here: rschooltoday.com 

 

 
 
 
 

https://www.jostens.com/yearbooks/high-school-yearbooks.html
https://www.jostens.com/yearbooks/high-school-yearbooks.html
https://www.jostens.com/yearbooks/high-school-yearbooks.html
https://spps.cr3.rschooltoday.com/public/getclass/category_id/510/program_id/70


  

Counselors Corner 
 
Here are a few announcements from our counseling team. As a reminder, here is our contact information: 
 

• Ms. Justine Revermann - justine.revermann@spps.org - 651-744-7130: Student last names A-L 

• Ms. Stephanie Lee - stephanie.lee@spps.org - 651-744-3600: Student last names M-Z 

 

 

Registration for 2025-2026 
We anticipate our Murray registration for our 6th and 7th graders to be in mid or late May. We hold registration for classes during the 

school day during their science courses. More info to come in future months! We will also host a registration event for incoming 6th 

graders (currant 5th graders) in the late spring. Current 8th graders need to do class registration at their future high school (more info 

below) 

 

End of Quarter/Semester 
January 24 is the last day of Quarter 2 and marks the halfway point in the school year. To check your student’s Quarter 2 report card, log 

into Campus: https://spps.infinitecampus.org/campus/portal/parents/stpaul.jsp. Select your student in the top right-hand corner, and then 

click on the 3 lines in the top left corner, and select grades from the drop-down menu. It should list your student’s classes and their 

course grades for Quarter 2. You can also view their Quarter 3 schedule in Campus under "Schedule" and click on Quarter 3. Many, but 

not all, students will have changes in their schedule for the second half of the school year. 

 

Therapy 
Please reach out to one of the Murray counselors if you are interested in getting your child signed up for therapy services.  

 

•Justine Revermann: justine.revermann@spps.org  

•Stephanie Lee: stephanie.lee@spps.org  

 

Summer School 
Summer school is optional for middle schoolers. Registration will open in March.  

 

Counselor Classroom Lessons 
We will be giving classroom lessons in Quarters 3 and 4. The focus of these lessons for 7th grade and 8th grade for these quarters is 

talking about their future, post-secondary options, and preparing for high school. 

 

Schoology/Campus access reminders 
•Schoology: https://schoology.spps.org/ (grades, classes, coursework, missing assignments) 

•Campus: https://spps.infinitecampus.org/campus/portal/parents/stpaul.jsp (schedule, bus, attendance, etc.) 

 

Here is the link to a webpage that has tutorials about how families can access and use Schoology and Campus: 

https://www.spps.org/about/departments/infinite-campus/campus-parent-information 

 

Direct link to Schoology tutorial: https://youtu.be/f6-FofTJESE?list=TLGGx1ANm6Za9gUzMDA5MjAyNA 

 

 

mailto:justine.revermann@spps.org
mailto:stephanie.lee@spps.org
https://spps.infinitecampus.org/campus/portal/parents/stpaul.jsp
https://schoology.spps.org/
https://spps.infinitecampus.org/campus/portal/parents/stpaul.jsp
https://www.spps.org/about/departments/infinite-campus/campus-parent-information
https://youtu.be/f6-FofTJESE?list=TLGGx1ANm6Za9gUzMDA5MjAyNA


  

Counselors Corner 
 
For 8th grade families 
 

Here is some info from the Murray counselors (Justine Revermann and Stephanie Lee) as your student prepares for high school: 

 

•  Como Pathway meeting (smaller setting, talk about high school questions): Wed., January 29 from 6-7 PM in the Murray       

Library during Murray Open House 

•  Como Park 9th grade Registration: Thursday, April 10th from 5-7PM at Como Park High School  

o Please prioritize this as your student needs to register for their high school classes 

•  Central Open House: Wednesday, February 12th 5:30-7:00 p.m (Central does not have a set course registration night yet) 

•  Roseville: Contact their enrollment office at Enrollment@isd623.org or 651-635-1626. If they are attending Roseville - tell 

the SPPS Placement Center to take them off 9th grade SPPS enrollment.  

 

Nearly all Murray 8th graders are automatically enrolled at Como Park High School - based on your address. If you do NOT want to 

attend Como, please apply to the high school of choice (you might not get transportation if it’s out of your living area and might be put 

on a waiting list). If your student is not attending SPPS for high school (such as Roseville), please contact the SPPS placement Center 

(651-632-3700) and let them know where they will be going and to remove them from SPPS enrollment for next year. Most Murray 

students end up going to Como for high school, but another small group go to Roseville or Central, and a handful usually end up going to 

other high schools. 

 

•  Priority application deadline for choice high school (only if your student will NOT be attending Como) - February 14, 2025, 

link: https://apply.spps.org/onlineapplication  

 

8th grade paid summer jobs through Right Track 
•  The Right Track (for students 14 years or older by June 1, 2025) application will open on February 1 and close on February 

28 

•  Eligibility guidelines and more info here: https://www.stpaul.gov/departments/parks-and-recreation/right-

track/youth/program-eligibility-requirements 

•  Students will need to apply for jobs and be ready to check their emails to know about important events and updates 

•  Right Track will visit during the 8th grade assembly on January 31 to talk about Right Track 

•  They will also visit to help with applications on February 13 during Foundations in the library and be there during 8th grade 

lunch to answer questions  

 

Contact justine.revermann@spps.org or stephanie.lee@spps.org for any questions. 

 

Community mental health resources:  
• Ramsey County Children’s Mental Health Collaborative: (800) 565-2575  

• En Español: https://www.rccmhc.org/espanol   

• Ramsey County Youth Mental Health Crisis Team: 651-266-7878 

• Ramsey County Adult Mental Health Crisis Team: 651-266-7900 

• Call CRISIS (274747) from anywhere in MN to reach the local County crisis team 

• Crisis Text Line: Text Hello to 741741 

• National Suicide Prevention Line: 1-800-273-TALK (8255) 

• Trevor Project: Text Start to 678678 or call 1-866-488-7386 

 

https://apply.spps.org/onlineapplication
https://www.stpaul.gov/departments/parks-and-recreation/right-track/youth/program-eligibility-requirements
https://www.stpaul.gov/departments/parks-and-recreation/right-track/youth/program-eligibility-requirements
https://www.rccmhc.org/espanol


  

 



  

 



  

 
 



  

 



  

 



  

 



  

 



  

 


